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Proposal for installation of pontoon to allow rowing

1.0 Introduction
Shrewsbury High School for Girls is part of the Girls’ Day School Trust and is an independent girls day school.  The school is located on the banks of the River Severn in the centre of Shrewsbury.  The location is ideal to be able to offer rowing as part of the curriculum and extra-curricular activities.
Currently the school has no means of launching rowing boats from the school and wishes to create safe access to the water.  It is proposed to do this by installation of a simple pontoon.

2.0 Proposed installation
A fully detailed design has not yet been designed but the proposed installation is intended to be as simple and unobtrusive as possible.  It is proposed to use a floating pontoon comprising of readymade polyethylene cubes either moored to the bank or moored to piles.

As part of the design full consideration would be given to ensuring that the bank is properly protected from erosion and that account is taken of any underwater projections.

3.0 Use by school 
       Use of the pontoon would be for use of the school and controlled community use by          appropriate groups.  Use would be strictly controlled and always be under the supervision of qualified instructors with appropriate risk assessment and method statements in place.  There would be no access or use by the general public or private individuals.  The pontoon would only be used for the launch of rowing sculls and the carrying out of other water based activities such as canoeing. There is no intention to use it for larger motorised water craft other than necessary safety dinghies.
4.0 Restriction on usage
It is proposed to prevent unauthorised access by fencing the pontoon and providing locked gates. Signage would clearly show that the pontoon is for private use only and warn of the dangers of unauthorised use.  Depending on the final design consideration may also be given to gang plank access with the gang plank withdrawn.

5.0 Proposed location
The proposed location is shown on the appended plan and would, ideally, be as close to the access road running down from the school. Also appended is a plan showing the river bank in the location of the school.

6.0 Consents
It is fully understood that all necessary Town Planning and Water consents would have to be obtained to allow any proposal to go forward. 



7.0 Appendix:
· A) Photograph of bank.
· B) Example of pontoon type.
· C) Plan showing proposed location.
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